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PARSHAT  Ekev 
 
Text: 
 

ן י ַלי ֶאת וַיִּתֵּ ים -ה אֵּ ֶאצְַׁבע ֱאלֹהִּ נֵּי לּוחֹת ָהֲאָבנִּים כְֻׁתבִּים בְׁ שְׁ
תֹוךְׁ ָהאֵּש -כְָׁכל ַוֲעלֵּיֶהם ַהדְָׁברִּים ֲאֶשר דִֶּבר ה עִָּמֶכם ָבָהר מִּ

יֹום .                                          ַהָקָהל בְׁ  
 
“And the Lord delivered to me two tablets of stone, written with 
the finger of God; and on them was written according to all the 
words, which the Lord spoke with you in the mount out of the 
midst of the fire in the day of the assembly.”  [Deut. 9:10] 
 

Commentary:  
 
In the Talmud, R, Hiyya quotes R. Yochanan that when Moses 
says “all the words” it proves that God not only revealed the text 
of the Torah itself, but all the details contained in the Oral Law as 
well. Moreover, the Talmud further says that God not only re-
vealed the words of the ancient sages but also the words of To-
rah that anyone would ever make in the future.  [R. Eli Garfinkel, 
Mikraot Ramah, p. 302] 

 
B. The Mishna declares that among the ten things which were 
created on the eve of the first Sabbath at twilight, was the 
writing on the tablets (Avot 5:8) In his commentary to that Mish-
na, Rambam explains that the extraordinary occurrences do not 
represent a new intervention of the divine will to change the 
laws of nature. Rather, from the very moment that things were 
formed by the Creator, they were already arranged so as to al-
low for subsequent changes or occurrences, regardless of wheth-
er such occurrences were ongoing – what we would characterize 
as natural; or whether these events occurred rarely- what we 
would characterize as a miracle.   [Rabbi Elie Munk, “The Call of 
the Torah”, comment on Exodus 32:19, p 454] 



C. “Rabbi Judah said in the name of Rav: When Moses went up 
to God, he found God sitting and putting little crowns on the top 
of the letters of the law. He said to God, “who is it that forces 
you to put crowns to the letters or the Law?” God replied, “A 
man is to appear on earth after many generation, Akiva b. Joseph 
by name, who will expound for each tip of every letter of the Law 
heaps and heaps of rulings.” Then Moses said, “Show him to 
me.” God replied, “Turn around” So Moses did, and he went and 
sat at the back of the Yeshiva, and Moses did not understand an-
ything of what was being said. When Akiva came to a certain 
matter (which needed proof) and his disciples asked him how 
Akiva knew this Akiva replied, “This was a teaching that was de-
livered to Moses on Sinai. And Moses’ mind was quieted.  
[Talmud Menachot 29b] 
 
Rabbi Hiyye ben Abba said in the name of R, Yochanan: “and on 
them as all the things that the Lord spoke with you in the moun-
tain”. This teaches us that the Holy One Blessed be He showed 
Moses the exegetical implications of the Torah, the exegetical 
inferences of the Scribes, and what the scribes were destined to 
originate. [Megillah 19b]. 
 

Questions: 
 
1. What are the theological implications of comment A? Do you 

agree with this theology? Did the words of Torah, Shulchan 
Aruch all come from Sinai? 

2. If comment A is true, what room is left for innovation?  
3. If two rabbinical teachings contradict each other, can both of 

them have their origins at Mount Sinai?  
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